Referral Pathway 

What happens when the referral is received by the Vision Support Team: 
· When a referral is received, the Lead Qualified Teacher of the Visually Impaired (QTVI) will review the referral to determine if a full assessment is required or if verbal or written advice can be given. If further information is required the Lead QTVI will make contact with the referrer, parents or Ophthalmology department to help guide this decision.

· If it is felt that an assessment is not required and written advice is appropriate this advice will be sent to the CYP’s parents and school/setting and an acknowledgement letter will be sent to the referrer. 

· If an assessment is required, the referral is allocated to a Qualified Teacher of the Visually Impaired (QTVI).

· Admin support will send a written acknowledgement letter to the referrer acknowledging receipt of the referral and naming the allocated QTVI.

· Admin support will also send a letter to the child/young person’s parents acknowledging receipt of the referral and informing them of the name of the QTVI. In the case of a referral being received by an Ophthalmology department a parental consent form will also be sent out requesting parents/carers to return a completed signed consent form.

· The allocated QTVI will make contact with the setting/school within a working week of receiving the referral from the admin team. An appointment will be made which is mutually convenient to the QTVI and the setting/school. Parents will be informed of this visit.  

· When the QTVI visits the child/young person they will make an assessment of the pupil’s needs. Following the initial assessment, a report with a vision management plan will be written and sent to parents and to the setting/school. The QTVI will determine if ongoing support is required, in line with Service level involvement, which is determined using Sensory Support eligibility criteria. The level of support is dependent upon the CYP’s needs at any one time and is flexible to meet individual needs. For those CYP that do not meet the eligibility criteria for ongoing visits, a traded package of support can be purchased by the school. 

